
School Advisory Council Meeting
Audubon Elementary

Date | Time 5/9/2024 2:50 PM Location Audubon Media Center

SAC Chair Candace Jones

Type of meeting May SAC

Facilitator Wendy Dunegan

Note taker Melissa Kirkland

Timekeeper Wendy Dunegan

Attendees: SAC Members
Candace Jones- Principal
Melissa Kirkland- Staff/ Parent
Wendy Dunegan- Staff
Ron Patchell- Community Member
Laurie Patchell - Community Member
Stephanie Nickerson- Staff
Russell Edester- Parent

Agenda
Greetings and member sign in/ Meeting called to begin at 2:55 pm. Mrs. Jones thanked
each individual member for attending and invited them back next year. Motion to
approve March minutes by Nickerson, second by Edester.

Roll Forward Funding
Roll Forward funding of $45,000 is going to be spent to support students in tier 2 and
tier 3 intervention groups. Audubon Elementary will not be a Title I school for the
2024-2025 school year.

● 95% Comprehension Kit
● Phonics for Reading
● Phonics Chip Kit
● Corrective Math Kit
● Number Sense
● 40 student laptops
● 2 new charging carts
● One Book, One School (2 years)
● SSYRA Books (1 per grade level)
● Moby Max
● Math Manipulatives
● Materials for STEM Lab

Preliminary Data from FAST
Mrs. Jones explained the incoming FAST data from the recent PM3 ELA/ Math/ Science
scores and that some students are still testing and waiting for final scores.

Level 3+ 22-23 23-24
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ELA 59% 67%
Math 64% 76%
Science Level 3+ 51% 67%

Review March minutes with edit of grammatical error and motion to approve by Loggins,
Dunegan.

Youth Truth Survey Data/ Campus Updates
Audubon Elementary Staff Survey showed an overall positive outlook with highest
themes including professional development and support and student engagement. The
lowest themes were school safety and relationships. The Family Survey (34 surveyed
out of 332 surveys were completed) indicated high themes of school safety and
communication & feedback with the lowest themes of relationships and engagement.
The student survey (42 students) showed high themes in engagement and belonging
with the lowest themes of instructional methods and academic challenge.

Book Review
Media Specialist (Kirkland) provided copies of future book titles for library/ classroom
use. All SSYRA titles were reviewed and approved by the school advisory committee.

Upcoming School Events:

5/9/24 Bingo for Books 5/9/24 4th Grade Field Trip to Canaveral Lighthouse
5/14/24 All Ensemble Ron Jon Performance Trip 5/14/24 Last PTO Meeting at 9:30 in Café
5/16 Field Day 5/15/24 6th Field Trip to Sea World / 5th Field Trip Route 7
5/17/24 6th Grade Luau at Lighthouse Church 5/17/24 Audubon Alumni graduating seniors clap out
5/22/24 4th Quarter Awards 5/23/24 6th Grade promotion ceremony at MIHS 6 pm
5/22 – 5/24/24 Early Release Days 5/24/24 Last day of school

Meeting Adjourned at 3:33 pm by Ron Patchell. Second by Edester

This is the final SAC meeting for the 2023-2024 school year! Have a great summer!


